
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CITY COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT 
 

 
DATE:    APRIL 6, 2021  
 
TO:  HONORABLE MAYOR AND COUNCILMEMBERS 
 
FROM: KINDON MEIK, CITY MANAGER 
  JOHN BINGHAM, ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES MANAGER 
 
SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR COUNCIL CONSIDERATION OF A SUPPORT LETTER 

ON SENATE BILL 612, (PORTANTINO) RATEPAYER EQUITY 
 
MEETING APRIL 14, 2021  
DATE: 
 
 
SUMMARY RECOMMENDATION: 
 
As requested by Mayor Pro tem Maurer and supported by Mayor Bozajian, that the 
City Council consider a support letter related to Senate Bill (SB) 612, authored by 
Senator Anthony J. Partantino concerning electrical corporations and other load-
serving entities: allocation of resources.  Specifically it would ensure the resources 
held in the Investor Owned Utility (IOU) portfolios are managed to maximize value 
for all customers, and would ensure fair and equal access to the benefits of these 
legacy resources.  
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The Clean Power Alliance (CPA) has requested that its member agencies write 
letters of support related to SB 612.  Mayor Pro tem Maurer and Councilmember 
Shapiro serve on the Board of Directors of the CPA.   
 
A sample letter drafted by the CPA is attached along the California Legislative 
Information SB 612 Legislative Counsel’s Digest and text of the bill as well as other 
information from CalCCA and information provided by the office of Senator 
Portantino and the CPA.  
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There is no known opposition to this legislation at this point. The League of 
California Cities is planning to issue a support letter on SB 612.  
 
 
REQUESTED ACTION: 
 
That the City Council discuss and consider a letter of support regarding SB 612 
related to ratepayer equity concerning electrical corporations and other load-serving 
entities and allocation of resources.  
 
ATTACHMENTS:  
 
A. Sample Letter from CPA 
B.  SB 612 Text  
C.  Fact Sheet CALCCA 
D.  SB 612 Summary – Senator Portantino’s Office 
E.  SB 612 FAQs from CPA 


